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population densities, centers, and dis-
tributions; and general socioeconomic 
characteristics. 

§ 960.3–1–4–2 Site nomination for char-
acterization. 

The evidence required to support the 
nomination of a site as suitable for 
characterization shall include the 
types of information specified in ap-
pendix IV of this part and shall be con-
tained or referenced in the environ-
mental assessments to be prepared in 
accordance with the requirements of 
the Act. The source of this information 
shall include the literature and related 
studies in the public domain and the 
private sector, when available, and var-
ious meteorological, environmental, 
socioeconomic, and transportation 
studies conducted by the DOE in the 
affected area; exploratory boreholes in 
the region of such site, including litho-
logic logging and hydrologic and geo-
physical testing of such boreholes, lab-
oratory testing of core samples for the 
evaluation of geochemical and engi-
neering rock properties, and chemical 
analyses of water samples from such 
boreholes; surface investigations, in-
cluding geologic mapping and geo-
physical surveys, and compilations of 
satellite imagery data; in situ or lab-
oratory testing of similar rock types 
under expected repository conditions; 
evaluations of natural and man-made 
analogs of the repository and its sub-
systems, such as geothermally active 
areas, underground excavations, and 
case histories of socioeconomic cycles 
in areas that have experienced inter-
mittent large-scale construction and 
industrial activities; and extrapo-
lations of regional data to estimate 
site-specific characteristics and condi-
tions. The exact types and amounts of 
information to be collected within the 
above categories, including such de-
tails as the specific types of hydrologic 
tests, combinations of geophysical 
tests, or number of exploratory 
boreholes, are dependent on the site- 
specific needs for the application of the 
guidelines of subparts C and D, in ac-
cordance with the provisions of this 
subpart and the application require-
ments set forth in appendix III of this 
part. The evidence shall also include 
those technical evaluations that use 

the information specified above and 
that provide additional bases for evalu-
ating the ability of a site to meet the 
qualifying conditions of the guidelines 
of subparts C and D. In developing the 
above-mentioned bases for evaluation, 
as may be necessary, assumptions that 
approximate the characteristics or 
conditions considered to exist at a site, 
or expected to exist or occur in the fu-
ture, may be used. These assumptions 
will be realistic but conservative 
enough to underestimate the potential 
for a site to meet the qualifying condi-
tion of a guideline; that is, the use of 
such assumptions should not lead to an 
exaggeration of the ability of a site to 
meet the qualifying condition. 

§ 960.3–1–4–3 Site recommendation for 
characterization. 

The evidence required to support the 
recommendation of a site as a can-
didate site for characterization shall 
consist of the evaluations and data 
contained or referenced in the environ-
mental assessment for such site, unless 
the Secretary certifies that such infor-
mation, in the absence of additional 
preliminary borings or excavations, 
will not be adequate to satisfy applica-
ble requirements of the Act. 

§ 960.3–1–5 Basis for site evaluations. 
(a) Evaluations of individual sites 

and comparisons between and among 
sites shall be based on the postclosure 
and preclosure guidelines specified in 
subparts C and D of this part, respec-
tively. Except for screening for poten-
tially acceptable sites as specified in 
§ 960.3–2–1, such evaluations shall place 
primary significance on the postclosure 
guidelines and secondary significance 
on the preclosure guidelines, with each 
set of guidelines considered collec-
tively for such purposes. Both the 
postclosure and the preclosure guide-
lines consist of a system guideline or 
guidelines and corresponding groups of 
technical guidelines. 

(b) The postclosure guidelines of sub-
part C of this part contain eight tech-
nical guidelines in one group. The 
preclosure guidelines of subpart D of 
this part contain eleven technical 
guidelines separated into three groups 
that represent, in decreasing order of 
importance, preclosure radiological 
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